WESTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY

Regular Meeting, 10 April 2012, 4:00 p.m.

Stipes Hall 501
A C T I O N   M I N U T E S

SENATORS PRESENT: P. Anderson, B. Clark, G. Delany-Barmann, S. Haynes, R. Hironimus-Wendt, I. Lauer, N. Made Gowda, M. Maskarinec, B. McCrary, J. McNabb, K. Myers, K. Pawelko, B. Polley, J. Rabchuk, S. Rahman, S. Rock, M. Singh, B. Thompson, R. Thurman, T. Werner, D. Yoder
Ex-officio: Ken Hawkinson, Provost; Tej Kaul, Parliamentarian

SENATORS ABSENT: D. Hunter
GUESTS: Lori Baker-Sperry, Bill Bailey, Julie Baylor, Steve Bennett, Andy Borst, Ginny Boynton, Lee Brice, Rick Carter, Jongnam Choi, Sean Cordes, Autumn Greenwood, Andrea Hyde, Don Johnson, Gregg Jorgensen, Kris Kelly, Angela Lynn, Terry Mors, Mark Mossman, Kathy Neumann, Nancy Parsons, Susan Romano, Sterling Saddler, Mohammad Siddiqi, Michael Stryker, Lance Ternasky, Scott Walker, Ron Williams, Charles Wright
I. Consideration of Minutes

A. 27 March 2012
· The first paragraph on p. 3 indicates that “President Thomas stated that no funding has been received from the state for the past two months, and there are questions as to whether the state will pay the MAP money owed because they have announced they have run out of MAP funds.” Chairperson Rock clarified that the point President Thomas was making was that MAP funding for fall 2012 has been spoken for, and no new MAP funds will be available unless the state legislature allocates more money.
· On p. 4, item II.D.2., “Dr. Carson introduced Dr. Dooley, who as chair of Curriculum and Instruction oversees undergraduate Special Education, Elementary Education, Early Childhood Education, and Reading, and the master’s degree programs in Elementary Education and Special Education.” It should be clarified that Reading is a graduate, not an undergraduate, program.
MINUTES APPROVED AS CORRECTED
II. Announcements

A. Provost’s Report 
Provost Hawkinson related that he announced the beginning of the consolidated budgeting process during faculty orientation last fall and encouraged participation; now the final stage of the budget and planning process is occurring. He recognized that the process is arduous but added that it is necessary to assure full participation of all stakeholders and for purposes of transparency. Deans and Academic Affairs directors presented their budgets last week; these will be posted online. Provost Hawkinson stated that now that the deans’ and directors’ budgets are completed, the next step is for his office to begin the process of prioritization taking into account the goals for Academic Affairs as well as goals for the University established by the President and included in the strategic plan. Provost Hawkinson will present the consolidated budget for Academic Affairs at 8:00 a.m. Friday, April 20 in the Capitol Rooms, teleconferenced to RF230 on the Quad Cities Riverfront Campus. He encouraged senators and others to attend the event and bring their questions.
Provost Hawkinson is very proud of the efforts of the First Year Experience (FYE) Review Committee and its leader, Interim Associate Provost Nancy Parsons. He observed that it’s not often that such a large, comprehensive committee is able to come up with a final recommendation in such a short time. Provost Hawkinson stressed that the Review Committee is presenting only a preliminary draft report for feedback; the Provost stated that while it’s a fine draft that provides suggestions for a final course of action regarding FYE, he has questions about some aspects. Open meetings on the preliminary report are being held today and tomorrow, and senators have been emailed a link to access it.
The Provost stated that exciting news has been coming out of the Study Abroad program. Vice President for Advancement and Public Services Brad Bainter has worked with Caterpillar on a $100,000 gift to Western earmarked for study abroad. Rick Carter, Executive Director of the School of Distance Learning, International Studies, and Outreach, and Emily Gorlewski, Assistant Director of the Center for International Studies, prepared a scholarship application, and six WIU students were awarded $15,250 each to spend a semester studying in a Chinese university next year. Provost Hawkinson told senators that Dr. Carter is at the forefront of several initiatives with China. Additionally, Dr. Carter went with a Law Enforcement and Justice Administration faculty member to Botswana to work with government ministers on establishing security relations as well as opportunities for faculty and student exchanges.
Provost Hawkinson announced that the Thomas Helm Undergraduate Research Day will be held in the University Union on Thursday, April 18. Presentations of papers, performances, and poster sessions highlighting student research and scholarship will be featured. Provost Hawkinson stated that over 150 student scholars will present the results of their research.
WIU Commencement ceremonies and the Honors Convocation will be held May 11-13, 2012. The Honors Convocation will be held at 2:00 p.m. on Friday, May 11, followed by the ROTC commissioning ceremony at 4 p.m. and graduate commencement ceremony at 5:30 p.m. in Western Hall. Undergraduate commencement ceremonies will be held at 9:00 a.m., 1:00 p.m., and 4:00 p.m. on Saturday, May 12 in Western Hall. The Quad Cities Honors Convocation begins at noon on Sunday, May 13 in the I-Wireless Center in Moline, with the combined graduate/undergraduate commencement ceremony to follow at 1:00 p.m.
Senator Rabchuk asked if the Provost has any sense regarding when action will occur on FYE recommendations. Provost Hawkinson responded that after the open meetings and the presentation to Faculty Senate, the Provost will look at the feedback and meet with the Review Committee to decide where to make changes. He does not plan on implementation of any substantive changes in the report until fall 2013. Provost Hawkinson explained that would allow for a year for any curriculum changes to work their way through the approval process and for governing bodies and constituent groups to operationalize the report.
1. Assessment Report Briefing

(Nancy Parsons, Interim Associate Provost, and Lori Baker-Sperry, Assessment Coordinator)

Interim Associate Provst Parsons explained that two major types of assessment are performed at Western – General Education and program assessment – and a four-step process is used for each. She listed the four steps as student learning outcomes, determining direct measures, results, and feedback. Dr. Parsons will be sending a reminder to department chairs and school directors next week regarding program assessment. She is still waiting for some departments to submit data for the Gen Ed assessment.
Dr. Baker-Sperry explained that assessment reports go to the deans first and usually are received by the Provost’s office by June 1. Dr. Parsons added that data on general education assessments is being collected for spring and summer and will be due to the Provost’s office by October 5, along with the feedback loop. She informed senators that her office is working on the feedback component by examining what impact it has not only on programs but on the General Education curriculum sections, how data is collected, and other aspects. 
Dr. Parsons informed senators that next week she will bring program assessment information from the past year to Faculty Senate. She stressed that assessment is an extremely important component of the University and really makes a difference in programs. Dr. Parsons believes it is important that assessment be a “grass roots” effort that means something to departments and programs; it is not a top-down issue, and the data needs to be meaningful to help programs. The information gathered is also used in the Higher Learning Commission accreditation process. Dr. Parsons added that the Provost’s office is always wanting to assist programs and encouraged individuals to ask questions about the process if she can be a resource to them. 
B. Student Government Association (SGA) Report

(Autumn Greenwood, SGA Representative to Faculty Senate)
Ms. Greenwood related that at SGA’s last meeting they discussed the Higher Values in Higher Education strategic plan and submitted their comments and concerns. SGA also allocated funds to support the Cardboard Box City, a project to raise funds for Habitat for Humanity. Nominations were also submitted for the position of SGA Speaker of the Senate.
C. Other Announcements
1. Election of Faculty Senate Officers
Outgoing senators Anderson, Clark, Delany-Barmann, Made Gowda, McNabb, Singh, and Werner left the table during voting. Incoming senators Julie Baylor, Lee Brice, Jongnam Choi, Sean Cordes, Andrea Hyde, Gregg Jorgensen, Mohammad Siddiqi, and Susan Romano took their seats at the table. Senator Polley, who was reelected to a full three-year term after completing a one-year term, remained at the table.
a) Chair

Motion: To nominate Steve Rock (Hironimus-Wendt)

There were no further nominations. Senator Rock was elected chair for 2012-2013.

b) Vice Chair

Motion: To nominate Shazia Rahman (Thompson)

There were no further nominations. Senator Rahman was elected vice chair.

c) Secretary

Motion: To nominate Bill Polley (Thompson)

Motion: To nominate Jim Rabchuk (Brice)

Candidates were asked to give a brief statement indicating why they wished to serve on the Executive Committee. Senator Polley stated that he has been “learning the ropes” of Faculty Senate over the past year and has participated in two Senate committees – serving on the Committee on Provost and Presidential Performance and chairing the ad hoc Committee on the Early Warning Grading System. He indicated he would like to take part in more work on behalf of the Senate.
Senator Rabchuk stated that he is in his second term on Faculty Senate and has enjoyed Senate work. He would like to be involved at the Executive Committee level of decision making for Faculty Senate.

Paper ballots were distributed. Senator Rabchuk was elected Senate Secretary.
2. Election of Senate Nominating Committee Representatives

a) College of Arts and Sciences

Motion: To nominate Bill Thompson (Thompson)

Motion: To nominate Robert Hironimus-Wendt (Maskarinec). 
Senator Hironimus-Wendt declined the nomination. As there were no further nominations, Senator Thompson was elected by acclamation.

b) College of Business and Technology

Motion: To nominate Martin Maskarinec (Pawelko)

c) College of Education and Human Services

Motion: To nominate Katharine Pawelko (Maskarinec)

d) College of Fine Arts and Communication

Motion: To nominate Ilon Lauer (Myers)

e) Chair of Senate Nominating Committee

Motion: To nominate Martin Maskarinec (Thompson/Siddiqi)

There were no further nominations. The remaining candidates were elected by acclamation.

3. A special election was held for faculty in the College of Education and Human Services to fill Senator Yoder’s seat while he is on sabbatical during fall 2012. Debra Miretzky, Educational and Interdisciplinary Studies, was elected to fill that one-semester vacancy.
4. Ballots have been mailed to Unit A professors in Arts and Sciences to fill a three-year vacancy on the University Personnel Committee for fall 2012. Karen Sears, Psychology, and Heather McIlvaine-Newsad, Sociology and Anthropology, are running for that seat. No petitions were received by the April 4 deadline for three-year UPC vacancies for full professors in the Colleges of Business and Technology and Fine Arts and Communication. The deadline for petitions from those colleges has been extended to April 16.
5. The FYE Review Committee is hosting town hall meetings to discuss their report and recommendations and to obtain input from WIU faculty, staff, and students. Another open meeting will be held tomorrow from 2:00-3:00 p.m. for faculty and staff with a session from 4:00-5:00 p.m. for student input. The full report is available at www.wiu.edu/FYE.
6. Chairperson Rock thanked Senator Rabchuk for hosting today’s open forum on the evaluation instrument for the President and Provost. He pointed out that, according to the Senate Bylaws, Faculty Senate does not evaluate the President and Provost during their first year in office, so the Committee on Provost and Presidential Performance (CPPP) chose to revise the survey instrument. Chairperson Rock received an email earlier this week, however, indicating that the Board of Trustees is looking for feedback from the Faculty Senate on the performance of the President during the past year. He stated that although an official survey was not distributed this year, he would like to see Faculty Senate respond to this request. Chairperson Rock will speak to CPPP to see how they think this response could best be facilitated.
7. Current and incoming senators are invited to tour the Heating Plant at 4:00 p.m. Tuesday, April 17. Senators should meet in the small parking lot between Garwood and the Heating Plant where Physical Plant Director Scott Coker will meet them to lead the tour.
8. Next week’s Executive Committee meeting has been moved a half hour earlier, to 2:30 p.m., to accommodate the Heating Plant tour. It will be held in Stipes Hall 506 rather than 501.
III. Reports of Committees and Councils

A. Council on Admission, Graduation and Academic Standards
(Bob Quesal, Chair)

1. Request for S/U Grading and Gateway

a) FS 490, Fire Service Internship, 9 s.h.
This course includes a request for S/U grading and a prerequisite gateway of a minimum 2.25 GPA overall and 2.5 GPA in the core courses within the major.
NO OBJECTIONS
B. Council for Curricular Programs and Instruction

(Steve Bennett, Chair)
1. Curricular Requests from the Department of Accounting and Finance
a) Request for New Course
(1) FIN 101, Financial Health, 2 s.h.
Senator McNabb remarked that the Student Needs to be Served section does not indicate data about student interest in this course. She asked if this topic has come up in student evaluations. Accounting and Finance professor Don Johnson replied the department did not conduct a survey of its students. He stated the course is intended for freshmen and is in response to the department’s understanding that some students that matriculate in the fall don’t return in the spring semester in large part due to budget difficulties. He added there are a number of studies that have been published in a variety of sources indicating that high school graduates have very low financial literacy and that finances are their number one source of stress and relationship problems. Senator McNabb remarked that the course appears to be designed to be quite useful and that the FYE Committee was considering incorporating information on financial well being into a potential new FYE course. She asked how many sections of FIN 101 will be offered because it might be useful to all new students. Dr. Johnson responded that his department currently has a faculty member teaching for both the Departments of Accounting and Finance and for Management and Marketing who is willing to teach as many sections of FIN 101 as are needed. He anticipated the department could offer three to six sections. The department also plans to submit the course for General Education consideration.
ACCOUNTING AND FINANCE REQUEST APPROVED
2. Curricular Requests from the School of Agriculture
a) Request for Change in Minor
(1) Agricultural Economics
AGRICULTURE REQUEST APPROVED
3. Curricular Requests from the Department of Art 
a) Request for New Course
(1) ARTH 392, Medieval Art, 3 s.h.
Dr. Bennett reminded senators that this course was sent back to CCPI at a previous Senate meeting. At that time, senators stated they would like to see the prerequisites specifically from the Department of Art added to the request, the justification revised, and a change in the catalog description, all of which have been completed by the department. Senator McNabb complimented the department and those responsible for making the adjustments to the course request.
ART REQUEST APPROVED
4. Curricular Requests from the Department of Communication
a) Requests for New Courses

(1) COMM 345, Computer Mediated Communication, 3 s.h.
Chairperson Rock asked what is meant by “competent communication technology” in the catalog description: “Focus on an examination of competent communication technology use in a variety of contexts.” Senator Lauer, representing the department, speculated these could include issues of decorum, aspects of presentation of self, and public and private concerns. Senator Rahman observed that the Department of English and Journalism offers a course called Technical Communication. Senator Lauer stated that he has spoken with English and Journalism professor Bradley Dilger and understands that the English and Journalism class and COMM 345 have two different approaches: Technical Communication centers on producing technical documents while COMM 345 is geared toward the ways different kinds of media can be used to communicate personally and interpersonally and not toward the production of texts.
(2) COMM 381, Intercultural Communication, 3 s.h.
COMMUNICATION REQUESTS APPROVED
5. Curricular Requests from the Department of Economics and Decision Sciences 
a) Request for New Course

(1) ECON 381, Mathematical Economics I, 3 s.h.
Senator Rabchuk pointed out that in this course Mathematica software will be introduced to Economics students, which broadens the use of this new software beyond the College of Arts and Sciences.
ECONOMICS AND DECISION SCIENCES REQUEST APPROVED
6. Curricular Requests from the School of Law Enforcement and Justice Administration 
Motion: To consider LEJA courses collectively (McNabb/Singh)

NO OBJECTIONS

a) Requests for New Courses

(1) FS 211, Fire Suppression Tactics and Strategy, 3 s.h.
(2) FS 212, Introduction to Fire Prevention, 3 s.h.
(3) FS 301, Firefighter Safety and Survival, 3 s.h.
(4) FS 345, Ethics, Diversity and Professionalism in the Fire and Emergency Services, 3 s.h.
(5) FS 490, Fire Service Internship, 9 s.h.
(6) FS 491, Fire Service Internship Paper Summary, 3 s.h.
Senator  Hironimus-Wendt observed that the Department of Sociology and Anthropology currently offers a couple of online courses for firefighters and asked if they had been consulted about any possible overlap. LEJA professor Scott Walker stated that he did have a conversation with that department and Sociology was comfortable with the changes. He explained the courses represent a redesign of the current fire program; they are very much an extension of the existing program, but there is no overlap, and the current fire program will continue. He stated the existing fire program administered by the Bachelor of General Studies has been incorporated into the new program, and it is a good fit. 
Senator Made Gowda asked for elaboration on the relationship of FS 490 and 491. Dr. Walker explained that FS 490, the internship, will run about 450 hours, while FS 491 is essentially a writing assignment whereby students will review what they did during their internship and put into context what they learned and how it will prepare them for their futures. He added that FS 491 is a capstone course for FS 490.




FS COURSES APPROVED
b) Request for New Major

(1) Fire Protection Services
Senator Singh complimented the department on their feasibility study and thanked the Provost’s office for sharing the template because it really helps those department who are currently working with that process.

FIRE PROTECTION SERVICES MAJOR APPROVED
c) Requests for New Options

(1) Fire Administration
Senator Rabchuk suggested it might be helpful to have some interactions between Chemistry and Physics within the Fire Administration option, particularly classes examining the nature and causes of fire. Dr. Walker stated the School of Law Enforcement and Justice Administration would certainly be receptive to that suggestion. He stated that Engineering has a couple of classes that deal with that subject and have added a great deal to the program, and adding Physics and Chemistry courses would seem to be a logical next step.

FIRE ADMINISTRATION OPTION APPROVED

(2) Fire Science
Senator Made Gowda observed that there are also no Chemistry courses included in this option. Dr. Walker stated that while Chemistry was not part of the original Fire and Emergency Services Higher Education network (FESHE) program when established 30 years ago by the National Fire Academy, he agrees that courses in Chemistry would be a good addition to the option. He stated there is some basic chemistry regarding how fires start included in LEJA 310 but it is not covered in depth. Dr. Walker stated he would be receptive to adding a Chemistry course or courses, adding that he has worked with seven departments on the proposal but there are probably others that LEJA may want to reach out to.
FIRE SCIENCE OPTION APPROVED

d) Request for New Minor

(1) Fire Science
Ms. Greenwood observed that Forensic Chemistry students might be interested in this minor. Senator Rabchuk observed that the course on Fire Related Human Behavior sounds very interesting. 

Senator Lauer noted that LEJA 486, Fire Investigation and Analysis, is listed as a required course for the minor but as only an option course for the major. Dr. Walker stated the fire science program is geared toward preparing students for careers in fire protection and the two options approach separate avenues of study within the overall discipline; one is more geared toward pre-management and administration while the other is geared toward the response and fire protection side. Dr. Walker explained the Fire Science minor is designed for those students who are majoring in another field. He added that when LEJA designed the comprehensive Fire Protection Services major, they intended for students in the Fire Administration and the Fire Science options to take the same courses; those developing the major identified commonalities, and LEJA 486 was identified as being something both Fire Administration and Fire Science had in common and which should be included in the framework for both. Dr. Bennett additionally pointed out that “option courses” on the Fire Administration and Fire Science option forms is not intended to indicate “optional courses.”
FIRE SCIENCE MINOR APPROVED

e) Request for Change of Minor

(1) Fire Administration
CHANGE OF MINOR APPROVED
C. Council for International Education
(Michael Stryker, Chair)

1. Requests for Discipline-Specific Global Issues
a) ARTH 496, Contemporary Art, 3 s.h.

Dr. Stryker expressed his pleasure working with Art professor Keith Holz on reworking ARTH 496, which he believes is a wonderful course.

b) COMM 381, Intercultural Communication, 3 s.h.

GLOBAL ISSUES DESIGNATIONS APPROVED

D. Writing Instruction in the Disciplines Committee

(Kris Kelly, Chair)

1. Request for WID Designation
a) ARTH 392, Medieval Art, 3 s.h.

Senator Rabchuk asked if ARTH 392 will replace the current WID course for Art students. Chair of the Department of Art Charles Wright responded that it would not; ARTH 392 will be an additional WID course. He added that all WID courses for the major are Art history courses. Senator Made Gowda asked if there is a writing component to the course; Dr. Kelly responded affirmatively.

Senator Myers pointed out a typo which will be corrected before the course goes forward to the Provost’s office.

WID DESIGNATION APPROVED
E. Senate Nominating Committee

(Martin Maskarinec, Chair)

1.
Annual Report
There are 95 vacancies to be filled at this time. This year, 231 responses (105 females and 126 males) were received to the online survey. Of the nominations made by the Senate Nominating Committee, 49 are female and 43 are male with three vacancies remaining. Of the 14 Unit B faculty who expressed their service preferences on the survey, eight were nominated by SNC to councils and committees. 
SENATE COUNCILS AND COMMITTEES:

Council on Admission, Graduation and Academic Standards

Robert Intrieri, Psychology


replacing 
Richard Filipink
15

At-large
Glen Solomonson, Music


replacing
Ray Gabica

15

FA&C
Susan Meiers, Biological Sciences

replacing
Karen Sears

15

A&S

Laurel Borgia, Curriculum & Instruction

replacing
Cecelia Benelli

15

E&HS

Council on Campus Planning and Usage
Ray Diez, Engineering Technology

replacing
Rafael Obregon

15

B&T
Paul Schlag, Recreation, Park & Tourism Adm.
replacing
Miriam Satern

15

E&HS
Council on Curricular Programs and Instruction
Chunying Zhao, Computer Sciences

replacing
Tara Westerhold
15

B&T

Mark Bernards, Agriculture 


replacing
Anna Valeva

15

B&T

Paige Goodwin, Psychology


replacing
Susan Romano

15

A&S
Jennifer McNabb, History


replacing
Hal Marchand

15

At-large

Council on General Education
Diane Sandage, Sociology & Anthropology
replacing
Jongnam Choi

15

Social Sci.
Pat Anderson, Sociology & Anthropology
replacing
Jess White

15

Multicult.
Donna Aguiniga, Social Work


replacing
Cynthia Struthers
15

At-large

Magdelyn Helwig, English & Journalism
replacing
Diana Allen
15
Basic Skills/





Writing

Charles Wright, Art
replacing
Keith Holz
Fall 2012
Humanities/





Fine Arts
Council for Instructional Technology
Kimberly Hartweg, Mathematics

replacing
Kishor Kipale

15

A&S

Anna Valeva, Economics & Decision Sciences
replacing
C. T. Weiss

15

B&T

Barry Witten, Curriculum & Instruction

replacing
Bruce Harris

15

E&HS

Bruce Walters, Art



replacing
Breanna McEwan
15

FA&C

Council on Intercollegiate Athletics


Jason Franken, Agriculture


replacing
Andy Baker

15

B&T

Council for International Education
Bavneet Walia, Economics & Decision Sci.
replacing
Ray Diez

15

B&T
Minsun Doh, Recreation, Park & Tourism Adm.
replacing
Carla Paciotto

15

E&HS
Richard Hughey, Music



replacing
Kitty Karn

15

FA&C

Summer School Committee

Kishor Kapale, Physics



replacing
Brian Powell

15

A&S

Alice Melkumian, Economics & Decision Sci.
replacing
Denise Gravitt

15

B&T

Ritchie Gabbei, Kinesiology


replacing
Dean Halverson

15

E&HS

Richard LaFlam, Computer Sciences

replacing
Richard LaFlam

14

B&T

Writing Instruction in the Disciplines
Marisol Garrido, Foreign Languages & Lit.
replacing
Rebekah Buchanan
15

A&S

Debra Miretzky, Educ. & Interdiscipl. Studies
replacing
Debra Allwardt

15

E&HS

Courtney Blankenship, Music


replacing
Richard Ness

15

FA&C

Mary Hogg, Communication


replacing
Jane Brown

13

FA&C
UNIVERSITY COUNCILS AND COMMITTEES:
Bachelor of General Studies Advisory Board
Elgin Mannion, Sociology & Anthropology
replacing
Mohammad Siddiqi
14

A&S

Janice Gates, Management & Marketing

replacing
Janice Gates

14

B&T
Darlos Mummert, Curriculum & Instruction
replacing
Darlos Mummert
14

E&HS

Kathryn Pohlpeter, Comm. Sci. & Disorders
replacing
Cynthia Ridle
 
14

FA&C

Hongxia Guan, Chemistry


replacing
Lora Ebert Wallace
Fall 2012
A&S
Bureau of Cultural Affairs
Richard Kuracz, Music



replacing
Marcus Olson

15

At-large


Kayla Duley, Economics & Decision Sciences
replacing
Katharine Pawelko
15

At-large

Center for Innovation in Teaching and Research Advisory Committee
Rafael Obregon, Engineering Technology
replacing
Peppi Kenny

15

B&T

George Mangalaraj, Computer Sciences

replacing
Rafael Obregon

Fall 2012
B&T

Stacey Macchi, Communication


replacing
Doug Huff

15

FA&C

Jeanne Stierman, Malpass Library

replacing
Dean Howd

15

A&S

Lloyd Kilmer, Educational Leadership

replacing
Linda Meloy

15

WIUQC

Distinguished Faculty Lecturer Selection Committee

Judi Dallinger, Communication


replacing
Richard Ness

15

FA&C

Dennis DeVolder, Computer Sciences

replacing
Mandeep Singh

Fall 2012
B&T

Diversity Council
Pearlie Strother-Adams, English & Journalism
replacing
Tarab Ahmad

15

At-large

Equal Opportunity and Access Internship Selection Committee

Oswald Warner, Sociology & Anthropology
replacing
Peter Cole

15

At-large

FYE Classes (Committee on)
Stacey Macchi, Commuication


replacing
Stacey Macchi

15

FYE Exp.

Hiroko Sotozaki, Psychology


replacing
Craig Tollini

15

FYE Exp.

Jongho Lee, Political Science


replacing
Jongho Lee

13

FYE Exp.

Honorary Degrees (Committee on)
Susan Moore, Health Sciences


replacing
Brett Eberhardt

15

At-large
Honors Council
Virginia Boynton, History


replacing
Scott Holt

15

A&S
George Mangalaraj, Computer Sciences

replacing
Yeongkwun Kim
15

B&T
Katharine Pawelko, Recreation, Park & Tour.
replacing
Jill Myers

15

E&HS

Jeff Brown, Music



replacing
James Romig

15

FA&C

Krista Bowers Sharpe, Malpass Library

replacing
Linda Zellmer

15

Library

Todd Lough, Law Enforcement & Justice Adm.
replacing
Nancy Parsons

13

E&HS

Richard Hughey, Music



replacing
Keith Holz

Fall 2012
FA&C

Interdisciplinary Studies Degree Program Advisory Committee
Christopher Lanz, Instr. Design & Technology
replacing
Jose Antonio Gonzalez
15

At-large
Internet Technology Advisory Committee
Ellen Kim, Dietetics, Fash. Merch. & Hosp.
replacing
Paul Schlag

15

A&S

Christine Anderson, Curriculum & Instruction
replacing
Robert Grenier

15

WIUQC

Yeongkwun Kim, Computer Sciences

replacing
Rafael Obregon

Fall 2012
B&T

Judicial Board
Jess White, Sociology & Anthropology

replacing
Suzanne Bailey

15

At-large
Outstanding Academic Advisor Award Committee

Weija Li, Foreign Languages & Literatures
replacing
Melanie Hetzel-Riggin
15

At-large

Provost’s Advisory Council

John Hitchcock, Broadcasting


replacing
Richard Filipink
14

At-large

Radiation Safety Committee
Charles Pryor, Accounting & Finance

replacing
Lisa Wen

15

At-large
Tom Alton, Biological Sciences


replacing
Shawn Meagher

15

At-large

Brian Davies, Physics



replacing
Netkal Made Gowda
13

At-large

Sexual Orientation (Committee on)
Julie Herbstrith, Psychology


replacing
Melanie Hetzel-Riggin
15

At-large

Student Laureate Selection Committee

Kathryn Pohlpeter, Comm. Science & Disorders
replacing
Richard Hughey
15

FA&C

Talent Grants and Tuition Waivers (Council on) – Macomb Campus
Kasing Man, Economics & Decision Sciences
replacing
Kat Myers

15

At-large
Tarab Ahmad, Chemistry


replacing
Febe Pamonag

15

At-large

Talent Grants and Tuition Waivers (Council on) – Quad Cities Campus
Susan Stewart, Management and Marketing
replacing
Suzanne Bailey

15

WIUQC

Technology Cabinet

Justin Ehrlich, Computer Sciences

replacing
Richard Thurman
15

At-large

Technology Security Committee

Clifton Ealy, Mathematics


replacing
Jeff Laurent

14

A&S

Jeanne Clerc, Health Sciences


replacing
Christine Anderson
14

E&HS

Traffic and Parking Committee

Barton Jennings, Management & Marketing
replacing
Jeanne Clerc

15

At-large
University Benefits Committee
Bill Thompson, Malpass Library

replacing
Janet Evanson

15

At-large
University Technology Advisory Group

Charles Malone, Malpass Library 

replacing
Tammy Sayles

15

Library

Pengqian Wang, Physics


replacing
Elgin Mannion

15

A&S

Seongchan Kim, Engineering Technology
replacing
Anna Valeva

15

B&T

Mark Cole, Kinesiology



replacing
Hoyet Hemphill

15

E&HS

Charles Wright, Art



replacing
Marcus Olson

15

FA&C

University Theme Committee

Jeannie Woods, Theatre & Dance

replacing
H. McIlvaine-Newsad
15

At-large

Christine Iwanicki, English & Journalism
replacing
Sandra Watkins

Fall 2012
At-large

Web Accessibility Committee
Mei Wen, Health Sciences


replacing
Georg Gunzenhauser
15

E&HS

John Stierman, Malpass Library


replacing
Bill Thompson

15

Library

Western Courier/Western Illinois Magazine Publications Board

Jeff Hancks, Malpass Library


replacing
Debra Miretzky

15

At-large
SGA COUNCILS:
Council on Student Activities Funds
C. T. Weiss, Engineering Technology

replacing
Dan Yoder

15

At-large
AD HOC COMMITTEES:

Committee on Medical Absences

Chris Adamski-Mietus, Sociology & Anthropology






A&S

Jessica Harriger, Economics & Decision Sciences






B&T

VACANT











E&HS

VACANT











FA&C

There were no further nominations from the floor. The slate of candidates was declared elected.



IV. Old Business – None 
He a
V. New Business – None 
Motion: To adjourn (Thompson)
The Faculty Senate adjourned at 5:00 p.m.   






Bill Thompson, Senate Secretary






Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Recording Secretary
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